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TEL:01309 672887

EMAIL :- admin.andersonsp@moray-edunet.gov.uk

INFORMATION LINE:- 0870 054 9999. PIN ~ 031100.
Please be aware that calls to this number will be charged a 2p per minute service charge plus your call provider’s access charge.
WEB https://blogs.glowscotland.org.uk/my/AndersonsPrimary/.
STAFFING
I have immensely enjoyed my time at Anderson’s Primary School and consider myself very lucky to have been part of such a wonderful team.  As such it is with very mixed feeling that I am writing to you to inform you that I have resigned from my position as Head Teacher of Anderson’s Primary School and will not return to school after the October break.

I am extremely proud of the staff and children at Anderson’s as well as all their awards, attainment and achievements –  in the words of  a new parent ‘Anderson’ s is such a good school’! I will miss working at Anderson’s and being part of such a committed, enthusiastic, fun and successful team.

Anderson’s will always have a special place in my heart and I will cherish fond memories of the school. 

I wish Anderson’s Primary and the community all the best for the future.

PLAYGROUND AND ROAD SAFETY
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It is good to see so many children (parents and staff) walking, riding and scootering to school. These are good ways to ease congestion on the roads around the school and to lead an active lifestyle (SHANARRI).                                                
During assembly, and class lessons, we reinforce road safety. This is even more important now that we do not have our lollipop lady that the children are encouraged to use safe/designated crossing areas/pedestrian lights if possible. Your support in reinforcing this at home and through setting a good example is much appreciated. Remember to STOP, LOOK, LISTEN and THINK. 
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Please remember that the bus stop outside school is a public bus stop which is also used for the school buses/taxis transporting our rural pupils to and from school. I realise that parking around the school is difficult therefore I would like to encourage those parents who do need to transport their children by car to park in a nearby car park and walk the remaining distance to school.

NATIONAL NURTURE SCHOOL ACCREDIATATION
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We have recently been sent a copy of our National Nurture School visit report and it is such lovely reading!! We will be presented with the award on Friday 13 September 2019.
The report summary is as follows:
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2019

This report cannot reflect the work that goes on at the school every day. A comprehensive evidence file and related documents have been provided as part of the assessment process.  During my visit I identified the following strengths:

· School environment:   There is a child-centred focus, observed during the assessment visit, which created a warm and welcoming environment achieved through effective and positive relationships amongst all stakeholders. 
· Six Key Principles:  During a tour of the school with four of the pupils, I was drawn towards the six key principles displays.  The children were very proud of the displays, and wanted to discuss them with me.  Also, during assembly, it was encouraging to witness how the school acted out what the displays mean to the children and how they interpreted them.  This was more evidence of how the principles permeate throughout the whole school.
· Supportive staff:  Staff are open and welcoming and feel part of a team.  There is clearly an unwavering, supportive ethos within the school, which demonstrates a highly positive ethos, where inclusion is at the heart of all they do. 
· Senior Management Team: The senior management team have a clear vision for the future of the school and their nurturing approach is central to meeting the needs of the whole-school community. 

Headteacher, Ms Maureen Mooney, gave the following definition of nurture at Anderson’s  Primary School:

‘The National Nurturing Schools programme has been instrumental in making Anderson’s Primary School a safe, fun and caring place to learn and grow. The way the whole community pulled together to support our aims has been inspirational. I’m so proud of all the children and staff – Anderson’s is amazing and I’m absolutely delighted!’

To read the full report please visit our school website.
ALLERGIES – DANGER
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A plea to all parent/carers….

Please be aware that we have a number of children who have severe allergies. These children have Epipens and may have a life threatening reaction if they come into contact with either nuts or eggs. It is important that when sending snacks or packed lunches to school that you check ingredients to ensure that no nuts/nut products are sent into school. 

YOUNG LEADERS LUNCHTIME CLUBS/JOBS
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As part of our Developing the Young Workforce we provide opportunities for children to lead initiatives within the school – our Lunchtime Clubs are part of this. At the moment our clubs are being organised. In addition to this we have lunchtime office workers, buddies, lunch band crew and gate lockers – it is so rewarding to see our young people developing skills that will support them with future life choices. Please encourage your children to be a young leader and develop their skills for work.
UPDATED PERSONAL INFROMATION
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I realise that over the past few weeks a number of pieces of paperwork have been sent home. This Data Capture exercise is very important as we need this information for official purposes but we also need it to help ensure your child’s medical information, as well as your emergency details are up to date and we are able to contact you quickly should we need to do so. Please can you ensure that paperwork requiring updated information or a yes/no answer is returned to school. If there are no changes please state ‘No Changes’. Your support with this is much appreciated and returns already received get a gold star!

SCHOOL  ELECTIONS
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We will soon be holding elections for House Captains and Vice Captains, followed by committee elections. Children raised concerns that our previous voting system favoured people who had a lot of friends or who could afford to give out cakes/badges/trinkets etc, so we have been working with the children to develop a new election format.  The P7s have written a ‘Job Spec’ for the role of House Captain/Vice. The children will write an initial note of interest, this will be followed by an interview with staff members (teaching and support) and the successful candidates will go forward to campaign - an election speech and leafleting within school. 
[image: image13.png]e
e
. K oo
LI e
R AT K

W,
N— fmin B
K e, 5




[image: image14.jpg]


[image: image15.jpg]


P4-P7 will then vote for their representatives. Support will be provided in school to ensure equity. Following on from this, all committies will hold mini elections that will consist of speaches and discussions with all within the committee voting for their committee leads. I am extremely proud of the thought and effort the children have put into this and of course their recognition that the previous system was unfair and their drive to change this. More information will follow after the elections  – good luck to all!
CREDIT UNION
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Forres Credit Union will be in school during morning break on Thursday mornings. This is a perfect opportunity for children to learn the skill of managing their finances and get into the habit of saving. More information can be obtained from Forres Credit Union or the school office. 

DIARY DATES/REMINDERS

2 Sep – Class newsletters out to parents

3 Sep -  Meet the Teacher 3.20-3.50pm all classes

5 Sep – Parent Council 3.30pm in school library - all welcome
9 Sep – MMR vaccine, this is for identified children whose parents will already have been contacted
11 Sep – P1 Curriculum Meeting 9.15-10am (Literacy)
12 Sep  - Potted Sports 1.45pm  whole school, Grant park- weather permitting 
13 Sep – National Nurture School Award celebration

Additional Government Inset days to allow staff training

16 Sep- Inset, school closed to pupils

17 Sep- Inset, school closed to pupils

18 Sep – School reopens to children 9am
18 Sep - Settling in Reports out to parents

18 Sep – all P6 to Lossiemouth STEM event

19 Sep – P1 Curriculum Meeting 1.45- 2.30pm (Numeracy)
24 Sep – NSPCC staying safe assembly and workshops for  P1-P4 and P5-P7

11 October – Last Day of Term - close 3.20pm
28 October – School Reopens at 9.00am
28 October – Individual school photographs
8 Nov – Room 9, P7 Class assembly 10am
ROOM and Class/STAGE REMINDER
Rm 1 – P4, Rm 2– P1/2, Rm 3– P1, Rm 4- P2, Rm 5- P3, Rm 6- P5, Rm 7- P5/6, Rm 8-P6, Rm 9-P7, Rm 13- P7[image: image2.png]



As I will no longer be in teaching this will be my very last school newsletter and my last chance to thank all the staff and children for their wonderful, dedicated work that has made Anderson’s the school it is today… and of course a big thank you to you – we couldn’t have done it without you!!   Maureen Mooney


I wish everyone continued success, health and happiness (and a fab Oct break)!











